
Operation Transit News from Allen and Deedee  
August 20, 2015  

Dear friends and family, 
  
 Thank you for all of your prayers and encouragement!  We got to work closely with all four 
distribution sessions here in Algeciras this month.  Volunteer teams came here from five continents to 
help give North African travelers New Testaments and DVDs 
on the life of Jesus, and we also had 9 Arabic-speaking 
Christian evangelists join us for the outreach.  

 I got to set up a prayer room, help welcome teams, 
and do additional work wherever needed: Allen managed the 
logistics for our incoming teams and usually helped lead 
distribution out at the port during the hottest part of the day.  
For a few days, though, Allen worked with a few other men 
on the overnight shift instead.  One morning, we got this 
Email from our associate Bill Roop, who directs Operation Transit in Ceuta as well the Spanish Bible 
Society’s “Bible House” there: 

  About 9,000 travelers accepted the gospel 
packets here in Algeciras.  The evangelists got to talk with 
a lot of people and answer their questions about Jesus, and 
they saw 27 North Africans pray to receive Jesus Christ as 
their Lord and Savior.  Our teams also helped with the 
same outreach over in Tarifa.   

 Now that the busiest 
time in Algeciras’ port is finished, Allen is helping with the same work in 
Ceuta for several weeks.  In the midst of all that, he still managed to 
complete the ministry’s Financial reports!  And in the middle of the 
month, our kids got to go to a church summer camp up near Antequera. 
This was their first year at the teen camp: they had all kinds of games and 

activities, and they said that the 
teaching was also very good.  Next 
week the kids and I will be joining 
Allen in Ceuta for a little while. 

  Thank you again for all your help, encouragement, and 
prayers, which make our work here possible!  We pray that God is 
blessing you greatly this summer. 
Serving Jesus with you,

North Entrance to the Port of Algeciras at dawn

Taking our kids to church camp

Next Destination: Ceuta

Many church teams: one outreach session

My son came on the overnight bus from Madrid. He was witnessing to the man in the seat 
next to him from [a Moroccan City]. But he needed a New Testament to give to this man. 
They got off the bus in the port at 5:30 am and there was Allen to complete the work and 
gave them the packet.  Glory to God!  Thank you to all of you for your faithfulness we will 
reap in due time. Let us continue on ahead with God's blessing.   -Bill


